
______________________________________ 

From: Puya Partow-Navid [e-mail address redacted] 
Sent: Thursday, September 15, 2011 4:16 PM 
To: aia_implementation 
Subject: Patents - Foreign Prior Art 

Mr. Bernstein, 

My question is directed to prior art under the revisions to 35 U.S.C. 102. Under 
the new law, any printed publication (U.S. or foreign) will be considered prior art 
if it is published prior to the filing date. I have read the text and have found no 
discussion with regard to whether the printed publication needs to be in English. 

In other words, to qualify as prior art, does the printer publication/patent need to 
be published in English? Or will a foreign publication be considered prior art as of 
its publication date if it is not published in English? 

Thanks, 

Puya Partow-Navid, ESQ. 
Lee, Hong, Degerman, Kang & Waimey 
660 S. Figueroa Street, Suite 2300 
Los Angeles, California 90017 

Tel: [phone redacted]  
Fax: [phone redacted]  
E-mail: [e-mail address redacted]  
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